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28th March 2020

Wealden District Council

Planning Department

(Sent by email)

Dear Sirs,

Planning Application Robin Post Lane WD2020/031/O

I am writing this in my capacity as Rights of Way Officer of the British Driving Society.  

Several of our members regularly drive their carriages along the Robin Post Lane byway through Abbots Wood.  They are concerned that the outline planning permission to have self build properties on this land will prevent them from accessing the byway.  The road (Robin Post Lane) where this site opens onto can only accommodate a single lane of traffic.  There is no room for horses with carriages to pass cement or other builders’ lorries.  I would mean that there would be a significant amount of heavy traffic on a narrow country lane.

As it is proposed that these properties are to be "self build" there would be no set hours that the work would be carried out.  So it would be impossible for our members to time their drives when the site would be quiet. In fact, work could be taking place at any time during the day and on any day of the week.  So the only way to avoid this would be to not access the byway at all.  There is no other way to access the byway through Abbots Wood so it would be totally out of bounds for the duration of the build which could take years as being self build there would be no time restriction on when the properties would be completed.  

In addition the British Driving Society hold three formal drives through Abbots Wood usually in the Spring, Summer and Autumn when many of our members attend.  Under Health and Safety rules we would not be able to access the byway as it would not be considered safe due to the heavy plant that we may encounter.  

A remedy to these objections would be to either have an alternative route onto the byway provided for us that would be suitable for carriage driving, or to move the site entrance to be directly off of Arlington Road West or the A22.

Thank you for your attention.
Yours faithfully,
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Pearl Hudson

Assistant Area Commissioner and Rights of Way Officer

East Sussex BDS
